	              Town of Lincoln Monthly Board Meeting Minutes February 22rd, 2022
The monthly town meeting for the Town of Lincoln was held on Tuesday February 22nd, 2022 at 630 pm at the townhall.   
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Bruce Auseth.  Members present, Bruce Auseth Chairman, Cody Ritscher supervisor, and Carolyn Thomsen Clerk. Clerk noted all notices were posted as required.
Minutes were read by Clerk.  Treasurer’s report was not available, due to illness of treasurer. Town orders 4842-4847 in the amount of $4,715.84 were approved and paid.   

Bruce Auseth noted the town will include the 2022  tax assessment information in each tax bill due to the number of requests by residents.  The board reviewed Buffalo County town’s election inspector wages to assist in re-evaluating Lincoln’s current wage.  Cody Ritscher made motion to increase per hour wage of $10 to $12 effective for the April 5th, 2022 election; Steve Heller 2nd, motion approved.  

Bruce Auseth reported the town will be informed by end of March if Lincoln LRIP grant requests are approved.  Board discussed applying for a flood mitigation grant available to Buffalo County.  Grant application will be submitted for rip rap for Shaub bridge, approximately $5,000 - $6,000. Application must be submitted by March 15th. 

Cody Ritscher made motion to adjourn, Steve Heller 2nd, meeting adjourned.  Next meeting Tuesday March 22nd, 2022 at 6:30 pm at the townhall.

                                                                  Carolyn Thomsen, Town Clerk
